
 

        
March 29, 2020 

       Founder’s Day 
Jason C. Esteve 
State Deputy 
Alabama State Council 
Knights of Columbus 
 
 
Worthy State Deputy and dear Brother Esteve: 
 
In my own name, and on behalf of my fellow Supreme Officers and Board of Directors, I 
extend greetings to you and all my brother Knights of the Alabama State Council. In this 
time of worldwide uncertainty due to the coronavirus pandemic, it is prudent to conduct 
the business of your state convention virtually. Yet even amid the current disruptions, you 
and your brother Knights are called to be men of hope who must provide for the continued 
growth and good works of our Order.  
 
Each Knight participating in this convention has been entrusted with a sacred mission 
based on the vision of our founder, the Venerable Servant of God Father Michael J. 
McGivney. As his spiritual sons, we carry on the vital work of building up our parishes, 
passing on the Catholic faith in our homes and ensuring the financial protection of our 
families. Father McGivney’s life and legacy should inspire us each day as we continue to 
pray fervently for his canonization. 
 
As we mark our Order’s 138th anniversary amid the COVID-19 pandemic, the need for 
the Knights of Columbus is greater than ever before. Through the Order’s Leave No 
Neighbor Behind pandemic response program, we can reach out to our brother Knights 
and their families, as well as to fellow parishioners, neighbors and the broader community. 
Our world needs Knights who will step out into the breach as sterling examples of Charity, 
Unity and Fraternity, offering a helping hand where one may be needed during this 
challenging moment in history. 
 
Finally, I express my sincere gratitude to you, the state officers, district deputies, council 
officers, general and field agents, and each brother Knight who has contributed to our 
Order’s mission in Alabama. 
 
May Our Lady of Guadalupe watch over and guide your virtual proceedings and protect 
the health of every Knight and his family, and may Venerable Father Michael McGivney 
intercede for us all. 
 
       Fraternally,     
 
 
      

                                                        Carl A. Anderson 
       Supreme Knight 


